BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Annual Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 8 May 2017
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Lucas, Bonds, Mrs Chesters, Chugg, Lord, De Groot, Mrs Wellstead, Bennett, Parsons, Bunyard and Wood.
T Lovell (Parish Clerk) and A Corner (Senior Council Officer) part.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              .


	
	
	The Chairman congratulated Cllr Wood on her election to the Parish Council and also Cllr Chugg on her reappointment as Devon County Councillor.  



	001/2017/18
	Election of Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance of Office
	There was one nomination, Cllr Spear who was duly elected.
The Chairman’s Declaration of Office was signed and witnessed by the Clerk, and received by members.



	002/2017/18
	Election of Vice Chairman


	There was one nomination, Cllr Bunyard who was duly elected. 



	003/2017/18
	Election of

Chairman of

Finance &

Administration


	There were two nominations, Cllrs Mrs Chesters and De Groot. A ballot was held and Cllr De Groot was duly elected.

	004/2017/18

	Election of

Finance and Administration

Committee


	There were four nominations, Cllrs E Spear, Wood, Bennett and Parsons who were duly elected.



	005/2017/18
	Election of 

Parks &

Gardens

Committee


	There were four nominations, Cllrs Parsons, Wood, Chugg, and Bennett who were duly elected.

	006/2017/18

	Election of

Property

Committee


	There were two nominations, Cllrs E Spear and Lucas who were duly elected.

	007/2017/18
	Election of 

Lead Member for Planning


	There were no nominations.  The members agreed to defer to the next meeting. 

	008/2017/18

	Election of

Deputy Lead Member for Planning


	There was one nomination, Cllr Wood who was duly elected.

	009/2017/18
	Calendar of Meetings
	The Council considered the draft calendar of meetings for the next twelve months.  
RESOLVED: That the calendar of meetings be approved in principal and members to inform the Clerk if any changes are required.

(N/C)


	010/2017/18
	Apologies


	No apologies were received.


	011/2017/18
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman announced the Civic Service would be held in September/October 2017.  Date to be advised. 

	012/2017/18
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Spear declared a Non Pecuniary interest in Minute Reference 025(b)/2017/18, as the applicant lives in the same road as him.
Cllr E Spear declared a Non Pecuniary interest in Minute Reference 025(b)/2017/18, as the applicant lives in the same road as her.
Cllr Chugg declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Reference 018(b)/2017/18, as the applicant is known to her.



	013/2017/18 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	014/2017/18
	Minutes


	(a)    RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 April 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 24 April 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee held on 27 April 2017 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	015/2017/18
	Police Representation
	There was no police representative present at the meeting but a written report was provided attached as Appendix A.


	016/2017/18
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £6,075.85.

(b)   RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for April 2017 be noted.
(N/C)



	017/2017/18
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Sheet be noted


	018/2017/18
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Clerk and the outgoing Lead Member of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	019/2017/18

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Devon County Cllr Caroline Chugg requested if the Council would be interested in entering a competition for ‘Village of the Year’.  It was noted that the deadline for entries was 14 May, members agreed to look at entering the competition next year to provide the staff with more time to put an application together.  Cllr Chugg would pass the information onto the Braunton rotary clubs.


	020/2017/18
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	Cllr Mrs Chesters proposed that the Council look at providing a community composting site similar to the one in Bratton Fleming. This could generate a source of income and help local residents with their green waste.  It was agreed that the Parks and Gardens Committee would look into the possibility of a community composting site in Braunton.


	021/2017/18

	Braunton Flood Update
	It was noted that a mini dam had been created in the river behind Cawthornes supermarket.  The Environment Agency have been made aware of the dam and will remove it when next in the area.  
In February the Environment Agency removed the build up of silt from the culvert at Hordens Bridge.  They agreed to revisit the site, once the fish had finished spawning, to desilt and remove the debris that had formed in the middle of the river in front of Hordens bridge. It was noted that this had not yet been completed.  

Cllr De Groot and Wood reported that a resident in South Street had expressed concerns that his property might be at a greater risk of flooding, as a result of the new pumping station in Caen Street.  
RESOLVED: That the Clerk to make enquiries with

a. the Environment Agency to request when they will be removing the silt and debris in the river at Hordens Bridge.
b. Jacobs to request what impact the pumping station might have on properties downstream particularly those in South Street.

(N/C)



	022/2017/18

	Braunton Work Hub
	The Council considered two quotations received from the following local Architects:  
· Woodward Smith Chartered Architects
· David Wilson Partnership
Members requested that a third quotation be obtained.  Cllr Bonds volunteered to advise on some companies that might be able to provide competitive quotes.

RESOLVED: That this item be deferred until the Additional Council meeting, to allow Cllr Bonds to provide details of alternative companies that could be approached to provide competitive quotations to undertake the architectural works required at the Braunton Work Hub.
 (N/C)


	023/2017/18

	The Parish Council’s Community Shared Space in Braunton

	RESOLVED: That the Terms and Conditions for hire of the Council’s new Community Shared Space, attached as Appendix B, be approved.
(N/C)



	024/2017/18
	Request for food vendor to park and trade in Caen Street Car Park
	The Council considered a request from a local mobile caterer to trade in the Caen Street Car Park.  It was agreed that the Council would not permit a mobile caterer to trade in Caen Street Car Park as this would compromise local businesses.  
RESOLVED: That the Council agrees to allow Phansit’s Kitchen to trade at Velator Quay, excluding Friday evenings.  This to be reviewed in 6 months.
 (N/C)



	025/2017/18
	Hire of Community Shared Space (CSS)
	a. RESOLVED: That the Council permits St. Brannocks’ Parish Church to use the CSS on 28 July, 4, 11, 18, 19, 25 and 26 August 2017 to promote their annual Duck Race.
Cllr D Spear and E Spear declared a non-Pecuniary interest.

b. RESOLVED:  That the Council permits Mrs Vass to use the CSS on Tuesdays from 9 May until 29 August and Bank Holiday Monday 29 May 2017 to hold stalls in aid of various charities. The Council further RESOLVED to provide public liability insurance cover for Mrs Vass’s stalls subject to the Clerk carrying out a Risk Assessment.
 (N/C)



	026/2017/18
	Hire of Braunton Recreation Ground
	RESOLVED: That the Council would not permit Pop up Events to hold an open air cinema in the Braunton Recreation Ground, as the event would not finish until 11 p.m. and would cause a noise disturbance to nearby residents.
(N/C)


	027/2017/18
	Items to Note
	Items (a) and (b) were received and noted.




The meeting closed at 8:23 p.m.
...................................................The Chairman
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